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ABSTRACT

The Planetary Society invites planetary defense proposals to its new STEP Grants program, as well as to the new round of its ongoing Shoemaker NEO Grants program. Details of the programs will be presented as well as summary results from recent winners of Shoemaker NEO Grants.
Since 1997, The Planetary Society’s Gene Shoemaker NEO Grant program has been a resource for amateur observers, observers in developing countries, and under-funded professional observers in contributing to vital NEO research, and grant winners have made significant contributions to asteroid discovery, tracking, and characterization.  The Planetary Society has awarded 62 Shoemaker NEO grants totaling more than $440,000 to observers, mostly amateurs with proven track records, from 19 different countries on 6 continents.  Grants typically go to hardware upgrades to take already productive observatories to the next level. Focus in recent rounds has focused on NEO characterization as well as astrometric follow-up.

A new call for proposals will be released to coincide with the Planetary Defense Conference.  At the conference, examples of recent Shoemaker NEO winners’ contributions and geographical distribution will be presented.
We recently announced a Request for Proposals (RFP) for our new and much broader grants program: The Planetary Society Science and Technology Empowered by the Public (STEP) Grants. These grants are planetary science and/or technology grants chosen from an open, international competition. Proposals must fit within one or more of The Planetary Society’s core enterprises, one of which is planetary defense (the others are Explore Worlds and Find Life). Proposals can request funding for a variety of types of science and/or technology projects.  
STEP grant preliminary proposals (pre-proposals) are due 26 May 2021. Based on the pre-proposal submissions, a small number of proposers will be invited to submit full proposals. For this first round of STEP grants, the nominal expectation is awards of several tens of thousands of US dollars. 
More information on the Shoemaker NEO grants and grant winners can be found at: planetary.org/neogrants and STEP grants information can be found at: planetary.org/stepgrants
The Planetary Society gratefully acknowledges the financial support of its members who make these grants possible, and our expert advisory/review panel for our last round of Shoemaker NEO proposals: Shoemaker NEO Grant Coordinator Tim Spahr; Davide Farnocchia; Alan Harris; Joanna Levine; Tim Lister; Michael Schwartz; and Quan-Zhi Ye.
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